

CMA COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 14TH JUNE 08

Present:

M Davie, A Whitney, N Boyce, R Kimball, M Sharpe, P Silva, A Little, L Clarke,
R Breyley, J Breyley, I Dodd.

Apologies:

N Thomson, R Sylvester

Previous Minutes:

The minutes of the previous meeting were read.  Moved that they were an accurate record ( R Breyley) – however N Boyce felt that the date for the Singleton Outreach should have read 9-10 August and on that basis seconded that the minutes be accepted.

General Business:

1. Walcha Run – due to conflict with the National and  accommodation issues the dates have now been set as 22-23 November (M Davie)

2. Bathurst Bike Festival – several CMA members attended over the two days.  There was confusion in the arrangements with the Saturday service being cancelled without CMA being informed.

Treasurers Report

The current financial status was tabled by I Dodd with CMA having a balance of $5,520.40 at 3rd June.  The revised report now provides a line item for stock value.

Correspondence:

A donation of $175 has been received from Barraba-Manila Uniting Church for the National Run – treasurer to write letter of thanks

Newsletter:

The current edition has been emailed to members and hard copy was available.  Revised edition to be emailed in the following week.

More input is required from members – the newsletter compilation is difficult enough without struggling for material.

New Business:

1. Recruiting – CMA is growing in some areas, waning in others and we want to see it continue to grow. Ideas for attracting new members were discussed including church visits, rides to country towns and parking in main streets to mingle.  Mention was made of the 180th Anniversary of Cobbitty church and the possibility of CMA attending.

2. Chaplaincy – Mal Ashby (Pastor of Blue Mountains City Church and CMA member) has offered to be a Chaplain to CMA members.  This appointment would require ratification at the AGM however in the meantime members are free to contact him.

3. 2008 AGM – Ian advised that the location was Wombaroo in the Southern Highlands and that the fee had been set at $60 to try and encourage members to attend.

4. Vision – there had been a suggestion that a Vision Statement was required.  It was pointed out by Roy that the constitution contained such a statement and that it was to “encourage fellow motorcyclists in their Christian life and provide fellowship”.  This was accepted as being the case and no further discussion required.

5. National Run – Ian briefed the meeting on the proposed programme and called for volunteers to assist in each of the areas.  Notes regarding the tasks and events will be provided outside of these minutes.

6. Roy encouraged all members to meet more regularly as a committee to support each other.

Close:

The meeting was closed in prayer by Ian.

Minutes recorded by Ian Dodd 

